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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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Accepted Materials 

• Zipper lock pouches for frozen foods 
like prawns, berries, vegetables; fresh 
foods like fruit. deli meat, etc. 

• Stand-up pouches for dried fruit and 
nuts, quinoa, grated cheese, dish de-
tergent pods, etc. 

• Bags for potato chips, wrappers for 
cheese slices and candy bars, cereal 
bags 

• Packaging for dry pasta, pre-packaged 
deli meats 

• Net bags for avocados, onions, citrus 
fruit 

• Padded protective plastic like plastic 
shipping envelopes, bubble wrap, plas-
tic air packets 

• Flexible packaging with plastic seals for 
fresh pasta, cheese, deli meats. Plastic 
seals, like those used on yogurt con-
tainers, are also accepted 

 Where Accepted 

• Recycle 
BC depots  

Not Accepted 

• Plastic squeeze tubes 

• Plastic-lined paper 

• Cellophane wrap 

• Plastic strapping 

• 6-pack ring 

• Biodegradable plastic 

• PVC/vinyl 

• Squishy foam 

Other Flexible Plastic Packaging includes stand-up and zipper lock pouches, crinkly wrappers and 
bags, flexible packaging with seal, woven and net plastic bags, and non-food protective packaging.  

 
Hudson’s Hope School 

Ready, Set, Learn! 
Staff & students at Hudson’s Hope School are excited to welcome  

3 - 5 year old children, along with a parent or caregiver, to join in a vari-
ety of fun & educational Ready, Set, Learn! activities. 

Come join us at the school weekly on Wednesday’s from  
10:00-11:45am, Jan 29 to Mar 4. We’ll meet in the  

StrongStart classroom and then . .  

• Get READY . . . for learning adventures throughout the school, 

• Get SET . . . to have lots of fun & exciting experiences in class-
rooms, 

• And LEARN . . . through play at the school! 
Light nutritious snacks will be available. 

This is a free program and drop-ins are welcome,  
however pre-registration is recommended.  

To pre-register call the school at 250-783-9994 or  

https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 29 calls for service between 
November 12th to December 15th. 84 written violations and 
warning tickets were issued to drivers between the above dates. 
Highway and road safety continues to be a big focus for the Hud-
son’s Hope RCMP. Police have received reports to the increasing 
number of vehicles speeding along Beattie Drive, therefore police 
will be monitoring this area frequently. Speeding fines can range 

from $138.00 to $196.00, with excessive speeding resulting in a $368.00 fine and a 7 
day impound of the vehicle. Speeding in school zone fines range from $196.00 to 
$253.00. Please obey local speed limits within our community.  
 

On November 13th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a stolen vehicle from a 
residence along Beattie Dr. Upon investigation, it was found that this vehicle had been 
legitimately stolen from the residence and police continue to investigate the file. Neigh-
boring jurisdictions have had an increase in motor vehicle thefts over the last few 
months due to the number of un-attended vehicles left running with the keys left in the 
ignition.  
 

On November 30th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP were investigating a possible firearms traf-
ficking file and upon further information received, police were able to obtain a search 
warrant for a residence in town and upon execution of the search warrant, police seized 
several illegally stored restricted firearms. Charges are being sought and this remains an 
active police file.  
 

On December 4th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of two ATVs that had been 
stolen from the back of a flat bed truck which was parked along the Kobes Creek Rd ar-
ea. These ATV’\s were described as a camo coloured Honda TRX450FM and a red col-
oured Honda TRX450FM. If anyone has any information or has observed these ATVs in 
the area, please call the local RCMP detachment.  
 

On December 9th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a theft from vehicle 
from a residence along Paquette Ave. It was reported that an unknown person had 
gained access to an unlocked vehicle sometime during the late hours of the evening and 
had rummaged through the contents of the vehicle and several items were found to be 
stolen. Though we live in a small town, these types of crimes still do occur so it is ad-
vised to make sure your doors are locked and to avoid leaving any items of value in 
plain sight.  
 

Being that it is Christmas time, there has been and will be many Christmas gatherings 
and parties so please use responsibility when it comes to driving home from these 
events and or use a safe ride home.  
 

From your local Hudson’s Hope RCMP detachment and staff, we would all like to wish 
everyone a very Merry Christmas and if someone is actually crawling down your chim-
ney on Christmas Eve with a bag over their shoulder, please give us a call.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the Hud-
son’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime Stoppers at 1
-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on submitting tips online 
and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 

Cst. Erich SCHMIDT 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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Preparing an Emergency Kit for Your Car 
 
Slippery or snow-covered roads, reduced visibility and bitter cold are all conditions 
that can make driving difficult and even dangerous during cold weather months. 
Winter also brings an increased risk of getting stuck in your car, so dress warmly 
before heading out. 
 
Emergency Car Kit 
 
If you have a car, prepare an emergency car kit and keep it in the vehicle. The 
basic emergency kit for cars should include the following items: 
 
Check off the items for your 72-hour emergency kit as you accumulate them. 
Top of Form 
 

Food: That won't spoil, such as energy bars  

Water: In plastic bottles so they won't break if frozen (change every six     
 months)  

Blanket  

Extra clothing and shoes  

First aid kit: With seatbelt cutter  

Small shovel, scraper and snowbrush  

Candle in a deep can and matches  

Wind-up flashlight  

Whistle: In case you need to attract attention  

Roadmaps  

Copy of your emergency plan and personal documents  
 
Also keep these inside your trunk 
 

Sand, salt or cat litter (non clumping)  

Antifreeze/windshield washer fluid  

Tow rope  

Jumper cables  

Fire extinguisher  

Warning light or road flares  
 
From www.getprepared.gc.ca 
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Reminder….  
 

2019 Dog Licenses  
expire on  

December 31st.  
 

Why Should I  
License My Dog? 

 

 
Now Available  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Perhaps the best incentive for get-
ting your dog licensed is that it in-
creases your chances of getting 
your pet back if they get lost.  
 
Licensing your dog with the District 
means staff are able to contact you 
if someone finds your dog. 
 
It's Easy and Inexpensive 
 
The cost is $10.00 if your pet is 
spayed or neutered or $30.00 if 
they are not. Stop by and pick up 
your license at the District Office, it 
only takes a few minutes. 
 

Reduced Fines 
 

 

 
In case we get Lost…. 

The Fee for a dog 
picked up at large 
is $60.00. There 
is an additional 
fee of $60.00 if 
they are not li-

censed (this does 
not include any 
boarding fees, if 

applicable). 

 

CHRISTMAS 
TREE PICK-UP 

STARTING 
 

JANUARY 13th 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope Public 
Works Department will be picking up 

Christmas trees along all regular garbage 
routes starting January 13th, 2020. 

 

Please ensure your tree is placed at the 
curb 8:00 am on Monday  

January 13th, 2020. 
 

Should you wish to dispose of your own 
tree, you can put it in the compost area 

of the transfer site.  

Pick up a free copy of the new Peace 
River Regional District Yellow Pages  
directory from the District Office. 

 

Includes the Hudson’s Hope  
white pages 

Kyla Conlon-Fettes LPN 
 

Kyla will be at Silver Willows, 10104 
Ellis Crescent in the Common Room. 

Saturday,  

January 18th, 2020 
 

Call Betty Nilson 250-783-9157  

to book an appointment. 

 

TRAVELLING TOES  
ADVANCED FOOT CARE 

NURSING 
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HUDSON’S HOPE CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS 

 
  

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE GRANTS 
 

Application deadline is February 15, 2020 
 

 Council is now accepting applications from non-profit clubs and 
organizations requesting funding assistance in 2020 

  
The District of Hudson’s Hope recognizes that valued contributions are being pro-
vided through volunteer efforts of local organizations and agencies that benefit 
the community. The Financial Assistance Grant demonstrates Council’s commit-
ment to working with these local groups that provide these beneficial programs, 
services or projects to the community while at the same time recognizing the fi-
nancial constraints of the District. 

  
1.  The primary purpose of Financial Assistance Grants is to assist to organiza-

tions for a specific capital project or local event that benefits the residents of 
the District of Hudson’s Hope; 

 

2.  The financial assistance includes donation of time, facilities and District inven-
tory (tents, tables, chairs, etc.); 

 

3.   Grants will not be provided for travel expenses; 
 

4.  The applicant organization must be registered as a Society in either the Prov-
ince of British Columbia and / or Canada, and includes organizations that be-
long to a parent Society in Canada; and 

 

5.  Upon completion of the project, the applicant must submit a final report to 
the District outlining how funds were expended. 

 
For full application details please visit our website at: 

http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/ 
 

PLEASE NOTE:   A report must be submitted if your organization received a 
grant for 2019, otherwise a grant application for 2020 will not be approved. 
 

Applications should contain all assistance requests for the year, including waivers 
for municipal tent rental and other donation requests such as complimentary recrea-
tion admission requests. 

 

Forms may be picked up at the District Office 
 

 Should you have any questions, please contact 
Jeanette McDougall, Corporate Officer at 250-783-9901 

http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/
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MARLEIGH ROSE  

Born December 14th, 2019 

Weighing 7lbs 11oz 

Holly Gouldie  
and Durell McLennan  
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
Student of Week Awards 

 

November 18 – November 22, 2019 
Keelin Kortzman, Karsyn Walker, Hunter Koehn-King, Jacob Potter, Tad 
Simpson, Carolie McLane, Elayna Unruh, Sarah Clarke, Brigid Rhymer-

Stephenson, Freya Rhymer-Stephenson, Ethan Debolt 
 

November 25 – November 29, 2019 
Esmae Matchett, Vayda Herbison, Claire Gilliss, Samuel Swanson, Andrew 

Quibell, Angela Simpson, Eva Schenk, Gideon Deardorff, Jessa Deitner 
 

December 2 – December 6, 2019 
Nolan Scott, Vayda Herbison, Jude Olsen, Esmae Matchett, Raynnea Scott, 
Cody Dodge, Mackenzie Koehn-King, Brynn Beswick, Summer Matheson, 

Alina Gortman 
 

December 9 – December 13, 2019 
Lexie Siemens, Margarita Gortman, Claire Gilliss, Andrew Quibell, Ayden 

Quibell, Sierra Musyowski, Austin Fieber, Kayla Stuber 
 

December 16 to December 19, 2019 
Oliver Robinson, Liam Carruthers, Esmae Matchett, Vayda Herbison 

 

Our Student Council organized a fun Games Night for the grade 7-12 
students on December 12th. The students played a variety of games, had a 
Gingerbread House Building contest, and just had a great time. Thank you 
Ms. Mee and to Mr. & Mrs. Naisby for volunteering to chaperone. Awesome 
work! 
 

The grade 7-9 Entrepreneur Fair was a huge success. Ms Baytaluke’s 
“Applied-Design” students researched, created, marketed, and sold their 
hand-crafted products. It was really exciting to see our younger students 
shopping for items for their friends and families. Thank you to the many 
community members who stopped by to view and/or purchase items.   
On behalf of our staff, I would like to say thank you to the Gortman family 
for the numerous breakfast, lunch, and dessert/baking treats that they have 
been treating our staff to over the years. Thank you so much! 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
The Hudson’s Hope School Annual Christmas Concert was an ex-
tremely well attended event, with an audience of over 300! This year’s 
theme was “Better To Give”. The Concert was absolutely beautiful, with 
singing, laughing – (The “Twelve Days of Christmas production was hilari-
ous), and love. A huge thank you to Ms. Dee for her hard work and dedica-
tion.  It is so rewarding to have so many community and family members 
together to enjoy this performance. Also, thank you to all of our volunteers 
such as Dylan Beswick & Mr. McCarthy (lights & sound), our many students 
for set-up and clean-up, and Nicola Gibbs for providing “lyrical expertise”.  
What an enjoyable community event! 
 
Community Quilt – Thank you to Britt Silk, Valerie Bashforth, Linda Sie-
mens, Alison Rice, Tonia Alexander, and Joan Alexander for creating a 
beautiful quilt to raffle for the Friends’ of Hudson’s Hope. With help from 
our students, we were able to raise nearly $600! 
 
Pancake Breakfast & Winter Fun Day – Once again our Parent’s Adviso-
ry Council, along with the Fire Department, RCMP, and Emergency Re-
sponse volunteers put together a fabulous breakfast for our school. The af-
ternoon “Fun Day” was a blast! Thank you so much to our many volunteers 
for making this event so successful, and sending our students off to the 
Christmas Break with smiles and laughter! Also, thank you to Jean-Michel 
Lessard, and Angela Forseille for expertly and enthusiastically supporting 
our students on the climbing wall.   
 
Thank you Dawson Creek Butcher Block for generously donating 3 box-
es of sausages for our pancake breakfast! 
 
Acts of Kindness – Throughout the school year our students have been 
happily providing acts of kindness as a way to “give back” to the volunteers 
and supportive services in our wonderful little community. Students have 
been providing cards, poems, small gifts, meals, and even songs to our 
RCMP, District Staff, Volunteer Firefighters, Thrift Store, Silver Willows, 
Health Clinic, Public Library, School Staff, the Lions Club, and much more.  
These activities have helped us all to recognize the value of volunteering, 
and the value of showing appreciation. Thank you to all of our H.A.W.K.S 
for your community citizenship! 
 
Best wishes!  On behalf of the staff and students of Hudson’s Hope 
School, I would like to extend a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all 
of our community members! 
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10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Vac & Steamer Combo   

Labour Crews 
Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

  

DISTRICT OFFICE 
CLOSED 

AT  
NOON 

1 
DISTRICT OFFICE 

CLOSED 

2 3 4 
 

5 6 
 

7 
 

8 
 

9 10 
 

11 
 

12 13 
 

14 
 

15 16 17 18 

19 20 
 

21 
 

22 23 24 

 
25 

26 27 
 

28 29 30 31  

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 

JA N UA RY  2 0 2 0  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
 

2 3 
 

4 5 6 7 8 
 

9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 13 14 15 

16 17 
FAMILY DAY 

DISTRICT OFFICE 
CLOSED 

18 19 20 21 
 

22 

23 24 
 

25 26 27 28 29 

F E B RUA RY  2 0 2 0  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope everyone had a wonderful 
holiday season with friends and family. December was very busy for us. At the end 
of November, we decorated the Hall for all the upcoming Christmas events as well 
as a float and the Lions bus for the parade and light up.
 
December 7th was our Communi-
ty Christmas Dinner. We had a 
packed house for the dinner and 
not much food was leftover! A 
huge thank you goes out to Dar-
ren Rosie and ARC Resources for 
their generous donation of $1,000 
towards our Christmas Dinner and 
to the two anonymous elves that 
donated money as well. Also, 
thanks to all those that brought a 
donation of food or socks for the 
Christmas hampers. 
 

In the middle of the month we delivered the Christmas hampers that the wonderful 
folks at the Friends of Hudson’s Hope Food Bank put together. 
 

We would like to wish everyone good health and happiness in 2020 and beyond! 
 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 
@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always look-
ing for new members! 
 
Check out our Facebook page 
@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at  
lionsclubhh@gmail.com.  
 
We are always looking for new mem-
bers! 
 
Submitted with pride  
 
Roary   

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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MUNICIPAL SERVICES AND BUSINESS LICENCES 

 
Municipal Services Invoices and Business Licences  
will be in the mail by the middle of January 2020.  
 

Municipal Invoices must be paid by February 14th, 2020 in order to receive the 
discount.  
 

If you have any questions please call Rhonda at 250-783-9901.  
 

Rhonda Eastman, Deputy Treasurer 

 
 
 
 
 

CASUAL EMPLOYMENT LIST 

 
The District of Hudson’s Hope invites applications from persons interested in casu-
al employment with the municipality. These applications will be kept on file for 12 
months and will be referred to when there is a need for one or more persons to 
work on an “as required basis”. 
 
Casual workers may be needed in any area of the municipality’s operations (e.g., 
office work, custodial duties, general labour, etc.), so it is important to note in 
which areas that you are capable and willing to work. 
 
The Casual Employment List will not be used when filling a seasonal, part-time or 
regular position. A specific notice will be advertised in such cases. 
 
The persons selected for casual work will be required to become a member of the 
BC Government & Service Employees’ Union. Rates of pay are established in the 
Collective Agreement and vary for the various positions. 
 
Application forms are available at the municipal office or applicants may submit a 
detailed résumé of work experience, education and qualifications. 
 

District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive 

PO Box 330 
Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

Tel:  (250) 783-9901 
Fax: (250) 783-5741 

district@hudsonshope.ca 

mailto:district@hudsonshope.ca
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Happy New Year from all of  the  

volunteers and staff  at the  
Hudson’s Hope Public Library!  

The library reopens after the holiday on  
Thursday, January 2nd at 11:00 am. 

 

Amber Norton, Library Director 
Elf on the Shelf – Thank you so much for all of the generous donations 
toward the Elf on the Shelf basket draw! This is one of our favorite library promotion 
events because it highlights the kind generosity of our small community. That we can have 
such a great prize and offer entry in to the draw for free makes this annual event very 
worthwhile for our staff.   
Our basket was bursting at the seams with over $900 worth of items! Thank you to the 
following businesses and patrons for your generous donations: 
Hudson’s Hope Public Library Staff  
Diana Jewan – Young Living Essential Oils 
Hudson’s Hope Fire Rescue 
District of Hudson’s Hope 
Greta Goddard – Class Act Fitness 
Toni Sandford 
Lyndsay Deitner – Modere 
North Peace Savings and Credit Union – Hudson’s Hope Branch 
Marlene Cobb – Epicure 
Sharon Wilson and JP McCarthy – Coalbox 
Legacy Village Market 
Castle/Pro Hardware 
Lorna Winnicky – Barefoot Books 
Anonymous – thank you to a few donors who preferred to remain nameless.  
 

Did you know… 
• Our library is governed by Board of Trustees. We will be having our Annual General 

Meeting on Wednesday January 22nd, 2020. This meeting is open to the public and 
there is room for new Trustees. 

• Our Walk-In book club this month is featuring The Nest by Cynthia D’Aprix Sweeney. 
“A warm, funny and acutely perceptive debut novel about four adult siblings and the 
fate of the shared inheritance that has shaped their choices and their lives.” 

• When you donate used books and DVDs to our collection, we add as many as we can 
to our collection that meet our collection development criteria.  If they do not meet 
these guidelines then we add them to our sale shelf.  These items are sold by donation 
along with books that have been deleted from the library collection due to age and rel-
evance. Once they have had their fair turn on the sale shelf, they then go up to the 
“Share Shed” where they are available for free! 
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Shellie Howard, Youth and Children’s Programmer 
Story Time: Starts back on January 7th. This month we will be coordinating our weekly 
theme to our library theme bins. Our first theme bin will be Shapes; we will pick our next 
bin after that Storytime for the next one. 
 
Tween Drop-In: Starts back on January 7th with crafts and we will be making slime! Janu-
ary 14th is games day. January 21st we will be painting pictures of a snow forest theme.  Jan-
uary 28th we ask What’s Everyone Reading?  On these afternoons, we will see what’s new in 
books and see what books kids are reading and interested in. Don’t forget tween club is 
drop-in so there is no pressure to participate in the day’s theme. You can come and just 
hangout; be social or even antisocial if you so choose. 
 
Library Club: Starts back January 8th with Joy Germ Day!!! Curious? Come in and see what 
this day is all about! January 15th is Hat Day we will be discussing different kinds of hats 
and making some designer hats too. January 22nd is Answer Your Cat Question Day? What 
would your cat ask you if they could? January 29th is Puzzle Day we will discuss different 
types of puzzles. 
 
Teen Drop-In: January 9th is Games night such a fun way to start drop-in. Come on in and 
play some board games, cards or just chill. January 16th we will be drawing some 3D pic-
tures. January 23rd is book club night. January 30th is our late night potluck. For late night, 
teens bring a dish of food that “they” made (Thanks mom! lol) or snacks and they play 
games and hang out. It is a very social night for our teens and a lot of fun for staff too. 
Lego Club: Every Friday after school until 4:30. You can come and hang out and play 
Lego. There is always a Lego challenge available for inspiration.   
 

Item Donations—Thanx to the following patrons for collection: 
Norton Family—20 items   Mary Scott—2 adult titles 
Deitner Family—40 items   Doug Wiebe—1 adult title 
Chris Cvik—15 adult titles 
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414. Remem-
ber to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

 
“Sometimes a small change could make all the difference.” 

 

― Cynthia D’Aprix Sweeney, The Nest 
Walk-In Book Club title for January 
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Opening again on Saturday, January 6th, 2020. 
 

This is fast becoming the coziest place to shop. Lots of vendors, homemade 
crafts, soaps, painting, and new and used items.  

Open every Tuesday 3 am to 6 pm and Saturday from 11 am to 2 pm 
We are pleased to announce a new fun idea: Musical Jam on Tuesdays, 

come to learn come to participate or come to enjoy. 

Location: St. Peter’s Church Hall,  
9500 Beattie Drive  

 

Greta Goddard  tel: 250-783-0855 or email: rgfequet@pris.ca 
Colleen Gillie tel: 250-783-1044 or email: cee4@telus.net  

mailto:rgfequet@pris.ca
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NOTICE OF 2020 REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING SCHEDULE 
 
The schedule for the District of Hudson’s Hope Regular Council Meetings for 2020 
are as follows and will be held in the Council Chambers, District Office, at 9904 
Dudley Drive, Hudson’s Hope. All meetings commence at 6:00 pm, unless other-
wise advertised. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All regular council meetings are open to the public and no person is excluded, ex-
cept in the case of improper conduct. Members of the public are welcome to attend 
open meetings of Council. 
 
The powers of the Mayor and Council are exercised through the adoption of resolu-
tions or the enacting of bylaws at council meetings, and the rules governing the 
conduct of the meeting are outlined in the Council Procedures Bylaw and in accord-
ance with Robert's Rules of Order. 
Council meeting agendas are available prior to each meeting and are posted to the 
District’s website (www.hudsonshope.ca). 
 
A copy of the schedule will be available at the District of Hudson’s Hope, at 9904 
Dudley Drive, Hudson’s Hope, BC. The Schedule is subject to change; please con-
firm meetings by contacting the District Office at (250) 783-9901 or by email at 

January 13 June 22 

January 27 July 13 

February 10 July 27 

February 24 August 10 

March 9 August 24 

March 23 September 14 

April 14 October 13 

April 27 October 26 

May 11 November 9 

May 25 November 23 

June 8 December 14 

http://whistler.ca/sites/default/files/bylaws/1659_2004.pdf
http://whistler.ca/sites/default/files/bylaws/1659_2004.pdf
http://www.hudsonshope.ca/
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 DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

PUBLIC WORKS NEWS & VIEWS 

It’s the New Year, and a time for fresh beginnings. The Public Works Department, 
though, is hoping to build upon the successes of 2019 and continuing doing good 
things for the District. I hope that you all had a good holiday season! 
 
Some of our achievements in 2019 include: 
 

• Replacement of water main valves and paving of old service connection 
areas. 

• Upgrade to the Beryl Prairie well pump. 

• Replacement of the sanitary system for the Beryl Prairie Fire Hall. 

• Repairs to the pool liner. 

• Replacement of the loader 

• Commencement of an Asset Management system with initial data collec-
tion in 2019 

• Crushing and stockpiling of gravel, with a 3 to 5 year supply. 

• Development of new wells for our potable water supply. 
 

In 2020 we are hopeful that we can get the Beattie Lift (sewer) Station updated and 
made safer for our crews who look after the site by bringing the valve control out of 
the wet well. It is also our hope that we can replace a few more water main valves 
and a couple of hydrants once the budget has been approved. Each leaking valve 
replaced saves us more water as we are addressing leaks in our system. We are 
also looking at various options for paving and road repair. The Capital Budget will 
go before Council in the early spring. 
 
District staff have recently completed a draft document outlining ways we can im-
prove our green space maintenance and grass cutting schedule. The document de-
fines the different types of open space and the level of maintenance each should 
receive. Weather cooperating we are hoping to have a great outdoor season this 
year. 
 
This year will also see us complete some facility assessments to determine next 
steps for maintenance and capital upgrades of our recreation facilities; these in-
clude the arena, swimming pool and tennis courts. 
 
We wish you all the best for a happy, healthy and prosperous 2020. 
 
Remember, the early winter was kind to us on the roads, but please take care and 
don’t get complacent when travelling around the area.  
 
 

Mark Sture 
Public Works Manager 
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Cameron Lake  
Outdoor Education Center 
 

The Cameron Lake Outdoor Education and Environmental 
Studies Center is owned by School District 60 and is 
available for use by all district staff, pupils and public 
where such uses are compatible with the outdoor        
education curriculum objectives. 
 
The Center is located in a natural Boreal forest setting on 
the shore of Cameron Lake, 25km South of Hudson’s 
Hope on Highway 29. 
 
The Center is suitable for a variety of events, such as   
private family rentals, weddings, banquets, reunions, paid 
events, camping, recreation and more.  
 
In and surrounding the property are 27 km of hiking 
trails giving access to 3 accessible lakes. 11 km of 
the trails are designated as groomed cross-country 
ski trails. Cross-country ski trails are available for 
use by the public December and January. Visit the 
website for more information. 
 
www.prn.bc.ca/cameronlake 
 
Lorenne Hamre 
Outdoor Education Coordinator 
S.D. #60 
E-mail: cameronlake@prn.bc.ca 
(250) 687-0466 
Cameron Lake Outdoor Education Centre  

http://www.prn.bc.ca/cameronlake/
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lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call and Book Today ! 

9807 Freddette Ave 

Hudson’s Hope  

$125,000.00 

MLS R2406599 

9441 Beattie Dr. 

Hudson’s Hope 

$149,900.00 

MLS R2421500  

 10105 Arena Road 

Hudson’s Hope 

$529,900.00 

MLS R2385740 

I Would like to Wish you all a Very  
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year !! 

5004 Boring RD  Hudson’s Hope 
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-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 

WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email esterjean@outlook.com 

 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 
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  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday 1:00pm to 5:00pm 

Wednesday to Friday:   
10:00am to 4:00pm 

Saturday:  1:00 to 4:00pm 
Closed Sunday’s & Monday’s 

 
10324 Gething Street 

250-783-9211 SOMETIMES IT’S CRUEL TO BE KIND 

DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
Pastor  Kebede 

Jan 12th,  Feb 9th, Mar 15th, Apr 22nd,  
May 17th,  and June 14th, 2020. 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-0987 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 

 
 

SENIOR BUS TRIP  
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 
Contact the District Office at 250-783-
9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual 
appointments, however the bus gener-
ally starts making the return trip from 

Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 
 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM 

 

Tuesday, January 14th  
& Tuesday, January 28th  

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

•Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

•Walking track and gym available 

•Seniors Discount at the restaurant on Tues-
days 

•Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .……...250-262-2600 
  John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office …..778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………     250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 4:00pm 
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Sunday and Monday …………………………..Closed  
             Tuesday …………………………………...1:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
             Wednesday to Friday………………. 10:00am -  4:00pm 
             Saturday …………………………………..1:00pm to 4:00pm 
Bag Week last week of the month from Tuesday to Saturday 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……… Taffy      250-783-0959  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


